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DRAFT MINUTES

These are the Draft Minutes of the Agenda Conference of the Borough of

North Plainfield, NJ held on Monday, 9 February 2015.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, February 9, 2015 at 7:36 p.m. at the North Plainfield Council Chambers, 263 Somerset Street, North Plainfield, New Jersey.

PRESENT:


Council Members:
Everett Merrill




Keiona R. Miller   
Frank Righetti 
Wendy Schaefer

Douglas M. Singleterry 

Frank “Skip” Stabile 
Lawrence La Ronde, Council President 


Also Present: 

Michael Giordano, Jr., Mayor

David E. Hollod, Business Administrator 


Eric M. Bernstein, Esq., Borough Attorney 





Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk 

 

   
The Council President read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 8, 2014.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star-Ledger and WKMB Radio on December 10, 2014, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of December 12, 2014 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."
PUBLIC COMMENT:  

Jennifer Edge, 379 Malcolm Avenue, North Plainfield, voiced her concerns with the zoning ordinance which prohibits in-home child care and urged for an amendment.  


Ginny Mayer-Brown, 474 Mountainview Drive, North Plainfield, encouraged a revision of Ordinance No. 22-136 as it is not aligned with N.J.S.A. 40:55D-66.5.  Council President La Ronde suggested a discussion on the topic at the next meeting.  

NEW BUSINESS:
1.
Taxi Ordinance – L.L.R.  Council President La Ronde explained that the recently amended Plainfield taxi ordinance prohibits out of town taxis from cruising within city limits and/or picking up their residents.  Mr. Bernstein offered further clarification, advising that a taxicab must be licensed in a specific municipality in order to operate within that municipality.  He added that if a fare from another town calls a North Plainfield-licensed cab, that the cabbie is permitted to answer the call, pick up and transport the fare, although cruising in the other town is rightfully forbidden if the cabbie is not licensed in that town.  All council members agreed to leave the ordinance as is.     
2.
Somerset County Traffic Signal Agreements – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that this resolution authorizes an agreement with Somerset County for the maintenance of six traffic signals at their cost.    
3.
Mutual Aid Agreement for Police Services – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that Somerset County had requested that all twenty-one municipalities adopt an ordinance which authorizes mutual aid in the event of an emergency.  
4.
Tax Collection – E.M.B.  Mr. Bernstein explained that this resolution authorizes the cancellation of monies owed through calendar year 2014 for all properties owned by Watchung Hills at North Plainfield.  

5.
Parks and Recreation Commission – L.L.R.  Council President La Ronde requested the Council’s permission to look into rewriting the ordinance, specifically amending it from a commission to a committee.    
 
REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS: 
Mr. Merrill reported that North Plainfield High School student Mateo Gilsilvetti has earned a full four-year scholarship at Princeton University.  The councilman further reported that a Superintendent of Schools report indicates incidents of bullying and weapons have been on the decline.  The Superintendent of Schools will address parents’ concerns with the Partnership for Assessment for Readiness for College and Careers tests to be administered in March, he concluded.      
Motion to adjourn by Ms. Miller, seconded by Mr. Merrill and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 7:55 p.m.








Borough Clerk

Council President
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